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TEXT: Matthew 2:9 " - . . An, lo, the star which they had seen in
the East went before them, till it came to rest over the

place where the child was."

What do you do when you follow a star and wind up in a
stable? That is what happened to those Wise Men- They saw the
star in the East and set out on a long and dangerous journey to
find the child whose birth it foretold- It must have been a

tremendous effort, but they made it gladly, for they believed
this child to be a king. King, not only of the Jews, but King of
Heaven as well. And they brought him gifts fit for a King: gold
and frankincense and myrrh.

How disappointed they must have been when they finally
reached Bethlehem. A King should be born in a palace. Everyone
knows that. The Wise Men knew it, too. And, when they lost
their "star" for a while, that is where they looked for him. At
Herod's palace in Jerusalem. But, of course, the Child was not
there. So they followed the scribes' instructions and went on to
Bethlehem, expecting, no doubt, at least a splendid mansion.
And, when their star reappeared, they were filled with joy. At
least until it came to rest over a stable. It is not too hard to

imagine their disappointment then.

Remember, they had been following that star for a great many
weeks. We can only guess what they felt as they travelled along,
but the words we sang a few minutes ago certainly seem
appropriate. "Star of wonder, star of night, star with royal
beauty bright. Westward leading, still proceeding, guide us to
thy perfect light-" Even after their disappointment at
Jerusalem, they could hardly have expected such a humble
dwelling. And like so many others, they found themselves faced
with one of life's most frustrating questions: What do you do
when you follow a star and wind up in a stable?

I say, "like so many others" because most of us face that
question at one time or another. A young couple discovers that
they are going to have a baby. They have such wonderful dreams,
such joyous hopes. But, then the baby comes, he is not healthy
or he gives them nothing but trouble as he grows up. Or a man
dreams of being an architect. In his mind he sees such
magnificent buildings. But there is no money for college, and he
finds himself driving a taxicab. Or a man and woman fall in
love. They have such exciting plans, such high hopes. But,
somehow, once they are married, they find themselves getting on
each others nerves until, at last, their dream shatters in






